

# **Elementary Principal's Report**

Mrs. Pope



### September 2025

- We are doing great with our new curriculum. The students are loving the new stories. There is some technology hiccups but Mrs. Stannard is working through those alongside of Travis to help us be ready. Thank you!
- <u>September Newsletter</u>
- We have started FAST testing in the elementary:)

### August 2025

- Thank you to the custodial staff for making our building look great.
- Excited to kick off the year.

### **July 2025**

- Prepping all things for the upcoming school year.
- We did not receive any grant money for Kid Central, which means we will not be having this program for the upcoming school year.

### June 2025

- Attended a Standards Based Reporting class today with some staff.
- Mr. Reinhart and I have been doing a lot of planning for fall: Professional Learning, schedules, etc.

# May 2025

- Preliminary results are in for ISASP and we did well:)
- Excited for the fun activities we have planned for the last week of school.
- Curriculum is coming in and we are excited to be unboxing them.
- Thanks for all the support this year, it was an amazing year. I love my job!

# **April 2025**

- Spell-a-thon Fundraiser starts!
- We have three new students that have started in April:)
- ISASP testing starts on April 21st

### **March 2025**

- Spring Conferences Attendance:
  - PK 100%
  - Kindergarten 100%
  - 1st Grade 100%
  - 2nd Grade 97.5%
  - 3rd Grade 97.5%
  - 4th Grade 97.5%
  - 5th Grade 83%
  - 6th Grade 100%
  - PTO Walking Tacos: roughly 410 suppers served!
- LETRS Training: We had our 3rd face to face on March 17, 2025. Great learning on phonics lessons.
- Math Night We have 202 registered and more coming in. Tomorrow night is the night!
- Curriculum

### February 2025

- PTO Bingo night was a great success.
- Preparing for a busy spring:
  - Read Across America Week, Family Math Night, Severe Weather Awareness Week, ISASP, Preschool Roundup, Pastries with Parents, and Last week of School

# <u>January 2025</u>

- <u>January Newsletter</u>
- LETRS Day 2 Face to Face on January 20th. This is in conjunction with Clayton Ridge. We will be done with 2 out of the 8 units. Keep up the great work team.
- Kid Central! Thank you Allison for all your hard work!

# **December 2024**

- Family Literacy Night we had 74 students, 40 families.
  - o Central Lead, Central PTO, High School Student Council, Kid Central, and Central Teachers all helped make this a great event.
  - We plan on hosting a family math night on March 25th.
- <u>December Newsletter!</u>

• TO: Professional Learning Topics, December 23rd

#### November 2024

- Parent Teacher Conferences
  - We had 276/284 Conferences that were attended. That equals 97.18% of our students.
- Kid Central Thank you Takoda Koppes and Beth for sharing with us tonight!
- Family Literacy Night
  - We are hosting a Family Literacy Night on November 19th! 6-7:30. Food included!
  - We have 190 RSVP's.
- Literacy Curriculum
  - We are in the process of looking for literacy curriculum. We have a team working together K-12 to find the right fit for us.
  - There are 6 phases to our process. We have 5 different companies we are looking at.
  - At the end of the month we will run those curriculums through EdReports and Rubrics to get us down to the top two.
  - After we have picked the top two we will spend time trying lessons out. I
    will be observing those lessons to ensure they are matching what we are
    learning in LETRS with the Science of Reading, and making sure they are a
    good fit for us here at Central.
- November Newsletter coming soon!

### October 2024

- Here is my <u>September Newsletter</u> that I sent to PS-6th grade families. <u>October Newsletter</u> went out today.
- Lots of fun things happening at recess. 4 square volleyball, sidewalk chalk, pickleball...
  - o Gaga pit coming soon!

# September 2024

- Thank you to Lewis, Abilene, and Audrey from Mrs. Kremer's Class and Korrie from Mrs. Wemarks Class for presenting our Morning Announcements to the board tonight.
- FAST Testing is underway and almost done.
- Old Concession Stand has been converted into storage for recess. Lots of new and exciting items are in there for the students.
- LETRS Professional Learning on the Science of Reading
  - We are starting session 4 this week in Unit 1. There are 4 units we will do
    this year (8 sessions in each unit.) Reading, Videos and then face to face
    training. All Elementary teachers K-6; Special Education teachers K-8
  - Preschool is doing LETRS training as well for preschool. (Their schedule is different).
- Kid Central!
  - o Monday-68 students
  - o Tuesday- 43 students
  - Wednesday 56 students
  - o Thursday- 45 students
  - o Friday- 43 students

# August 2024

- We are off to a great start!
  - Mr. Reinhart and myself have spent a lot of time working together to get ready for the year
  - Staff Interviews I have had 39 1:1 staff interviews already, I have 3 more this week!
  - Central Staff Hub We have created a one stop shop for the teachers with important links.
- Beyond the Bell Grant
  - We were awarded this grant.
  - We have hired a director and we have 8 people willing to work the program.
  - We will run it Monday-Friday, 3:15-5:15, September to May.
  - $\circ$  At this moment we are thinking it will be grades K-5.
  - We have 67 students who are interested! More details to come.
- PTO

- $\circ~$  We have had a parent reach out and want to start a PTO group for Central.
- $\circ~$  The goal would be to build connections with parents and teachers.
- More details to come.